

Issue No 3 May 2019

Author

Juli Harman

If you would like to comment on this newsletter or have something included in the next one please contact Juli via email <u>juli4114@gmail.com</u> or call 01202 083740

The Richard Hunter Cup

On Saturday 1st June we are holding an open melee in memory of Richard Hunter who was a much loved member of the club and who died 2 years ago.

The entry fee is £3 and all profits will be donated to HASAG, a charity who helps families supported by asbestos-related diseases. We will also be holding a raffle so please make sure you bring your wallets and purses!

Dont forget the start time is 11.am, registration is 10.45am

If you have anything unused and unwanted at home and would care to donate it as a raffle prize we would be be grateful!

Club News ...

The league, under the captaincy of Jon is doing rather well!.

Although the team lost in the first round of the Cup they went onto win in the Plate so have progressed to the next round.

They've played 2 league games one against Seahorses and the other against Cliff House and have won both of them 4-1 which is a terrific result; especially as some of the team have never played competitively before.

Its fantastic for the team to have support so if you would like to go along to any match they would love the see you. The schedule of matches is on our website.

Please note that the team have to pay £3 for their supper after a match so if you are able to support the team and would like to join them in the pub afterwards please let Jon know before hand so that he can get it sorted.

Its a long season and anything can happen ... but well done Parley for a great start!

The recent Doubles Competition was another great success with 12 couple entering and the sun making an appearance on the day.

It was a long day, starting at 11.00am and not finishing until after 5.00pm but it was a day of great pétanque, excellent club spirit and a few sore feet and aching legs!

Well done to Karen & Colin and Paul & David for reaching the semi finals. They were beaten by Lynn & Tony and Juli & Tom respectively who played a hard fought game for the title

Juli & Tom were the victors on this occasion.

Club News ...

We have a shed!

Thanks to Tom, Ade, Paul & Ray it was erected pain free last month and is now full of Parley Petanque "stuff".

Its a great investment and will make playing a lot easier as we are less reliant on a few key members of the club.

If you need the combination number please contact Ade Harman

Dont forget to check out our Facebook page. Please "like", "follow" and "share" our page

https://www.facebook.com/parleypetanqueclub/

When you share the posts please could you add your own comment ... this means more people are likely to see the initial post (the wonders of Facebook!)

We also have a great website which includes past newsletters, updates on the league matches and a blog.

Again, please use it and give me your feedback.. What works? What doesn't work? What would you like added? We want to hear from you!

Heres the website link

https://www.parleypetanqueclub.com

Dont forget club times are now

Mondays from 7pm
Tuesdays and Saturdays from 1pm
League matches (generally) Thursdays from
7.30pm